
701 Maple Street 
Peshtigo, WI 54157 
Phone:  715-701-6483 
Email:  Rachel.Rosenfeldt2@collins.com 

Rachel Rosenfeldt 
Human Resources Manager 
Interiors VIP Seating 

May 22, 2023 

VIA Email 

Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development 
Dislocated Worker Unit 
PO Box 7972 
Madison, WI 53707 
WIOATitleI@dwd.wisconsin.gov 

Bay Area Workforce Development Board 
Vickie Patterson, Executive Director 
520 N. Broadway, Suite 320 
Green Bay, WI 54303 
vpatterson@bayareawdb.org 

John M Guarisco 
Marinette County Board Chair 
1926 Hall Avenue 
Marinette, WI 54143 
jguarisco@marinettecounty.com 

RE:  WARN NOTICE 

This letter is to inform you that Collins Aerospace (a Raytheon Technologies Company) plans to 
permanently close the facility located at 701 Maple Street, Peshtigo, Wisconsin.  

This will result in the cessation of employment of approximately 100 employees.  Based on the 
best information now available, the Company will commence permanent layoffs on or around 
July 28, 2023.  The Company expects to cease all operations on or about December 15, 2023.  
None of the employees affected by these proposed plans is represented by a union.  Affected 
employees are not entitled to displace or “bump” less senior employees at other locations.   

City of Peshtigo Mayor 
Cathi Malke 
331 French St., Ste A 
Peshtigo, WI 54157 
715-582-3041
Cathim@city of Peshtigo.us

Cheri Galecke, HR Director 
DeLeers Construction, Inc. 
1825 Nimitz Dr., Suite A 
De Pere, WI 54115 
galecke@deleers.com 
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This notice is intended to satisfy any notice required by the federal Worker Adjustment and 
Retraining Notification Act and the Wisconsin Business Closing and Mass Layoff law.  By giving you 
this notice, however, the Company does not concede that these laws apply to this action or that 
notice is otherwise required.  This notice is being provided consistent with 20 CFR 639.7(f). 

Should you have any questions concerning this announcement, please contact me at 715-701-
6483. 

Respectfully, 

Rachel Rosenfeldt 
Human Resource Manager 
Interiors VIP Seating 


